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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of joint urgent appeal UA CHN 4/2017 dated 13 

April 2017 from the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in the Democratic 

People’s Republic of Korea, the Chair-Rapporteur of the Working Group on Enforced or 

Involuntary Disappearances, the Special Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants and 

the Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or 

punishment, of the United Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese Government 

wishes to submit the following response. 

 The so-called “North Korean refugees” are not refugees; they are people from the 

Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who have crossed the border illegally and have 

come to China for economic reasons, using illegal channels to come into the country. They 

have violated the relevant Chinese laws and undermined the country’s border controls. 

Regarding the problem of persons from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who 

illegally cross the border, China will continue to take measures in accordance with the 

respective and combined principles of domestic law, international law and humanitarianism. 

 It should be pointed out that a number of non-governmental organizations, religious 

groups and individuals carry out and organize actions to smuggle persons from the 

Democratic Republic of North Korea into China under the pretence of humanitarian action, 

with the aim of monetary gain, and that they have become for-profit networks. This kind of 

organized human trafficking seriously undermines the social stability and security of China 

and has been recognized by the international community as a serious crime. China will 

continue to crack down on such activity, in accordance with the law. 

    






